Library Media Annual Review Meeting

Thursday, January 10, 2013


The GCMS Library Media Annual Review meeting took place on Thursday, January 10, 2013 at 3:35 p.m. in the GCMS High School Media Center.  Those present were:  Lynne Titus, Sheila Trembley, and Sharon Pool.  The librarians reviewed their library curriculum and discussed an ideas or concerns that they had.

Elementary School- Lynne Titus


Lynne reported that there have been no curriculum changes made to the elementary school library media curriculum guide that was completed in May 2010.  However, she sited some changes that she would like to have made to the following sections:

1. Elementary Library Accomplishments: Page 4- Lynne would like to report that there has been an increased amount of collaboration with the teachers, due to the implementation of Common Core State Standards.  Due to teacher input concerning classroom need, 69% of the newly purchased books are nonfiction.  Also, Lynne is pleased that even with the 10% budget cut, she has been able to maintain an extensive book collection.  
2. Elementary Library Goal:  Lynne hopes to continue the high quality of excellence in the next years concerning her book collection.
3. Page 59: Procedure Weakness:  Lynne stated that in the past, the following 
Has been considered a weakness:  “Advance notice from faculty for book requests does not always occur at the elementary level.”  She explained that while it is 

                 still a weakness, the problem is improving somewhat.  She cited the need for 

                 Common Core resources as the possible cause for the change.  Due to the 

                 Common Core workshops that took place in August, teachers have prepared 

                 units ahead of time, so they are able to communicate their book needs in a 

                 timely manner.

Mrs. Titus also reported that she is currently four to five weeks behind her usual lesson plan pacing.  This has occurred due to author assembly and holidays.  However, while preparing the students for the assembly cost her several class periods, she felt that is was very important that the students be familiar with both the author and her books, in order for the assembly to be valuable.  So this was the trade-off, and Lynne felt that the time was well spent.  

Mrs. Titus also discussed her concern about the lack of teacher aide time in the library. In the past ten years, library aide time has dropped from four hours a day to two hours a day.  The library aide duties in the past were:

· Shelve returned books (This was always finished in the same day the book was returned)

· Repair books (Between 5-10 books a week)

· Create book displays through out the year

· Create two bulletin board displays a month

· Check books in
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· Check books out to assist Lynne during classes
· Do clerical processing of all new books 

          (See page 29- Curriculum Procedures in Library Media Guide)

· Dust, clean, and maintain library

· Assist with inventory

· Other duties as assigned by librarian

Today, the library aide has time to accomplish the following:

· Check in books

· Shelve books (Usually there are between 50-200 books to be shelved daily.  It never gets accomplished in the same day anymore.)

The rest of the library aide duties now are elementary librarian’s responsibility.  Even with Lynne arriving at school by 5:45 a.m., she still does not have enough time to complete the necessary projects. Her hope is that additional library aide time could be restored in order to maintain the high quality of the elementary school library.

Middle School and High School-Sheila Trembley


Mrs. Trembley reported the following revisions to the media curriculum guide:


1. Middle School and High School Accomplishments: The faculty at both schools 

                 are currently working more closely with Mrs. Trembley, due to the 

                 implementation of Common Core Standards.  Due to changing needs, weeding 

                 is ongoing so that the books can be replaced with Common Core materials.

                 Also, book purchases are much more “teacher driven”, in order to collect the 

                 resources that are needed in the classrooms.

             2. Middle School Accomplishments:  Magazines subscriptions are now being 
paid for through the school’s general funds.
             3. High School Accomplishments:  The Red Army is now funding the purchase 
     of five magazine subscriptions.  
             4. Middle School Goals:  Mrs. Trembley plans to weed the AV equipment, and  

                 eliminate those items that are no longer being utilized.  She also wants to 
                 update AR quizzes for student use.  She also plans to focus her purchasing on 

                 nonfiction titles, thus making the materials as well as the AR quizzes be better 

                 aligned to the Common Core.  Finally, she would like to create plans in 
                 order to make a smooth transition for the next person after Sheila retires.

 5. High School Goals:  The high school library is participating in the Abraham 
                 Lincoln Illinois High School Book Award.  Sheila also wants to continue 
                 modernizing the look and appeal of the library, along with doing additional 
                 technology updates.  She will also weed the AV equipment at the high school
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library.  She will continue to request purchase of books that align to the Common Core State Standards.  By increasing the numbers of nonfiction materials that align to Common Core State Standards, the media center will improve its usefulness and quality.  Sheila plans to search for additional funding in order to purchase those books.  Mrs. Titus suggested that she review the grant that I had sent to them earlier this year.  Finally, she has the goal of planning for a smooth transition for the new librarian position.
            6.   Page 21- Budget Allocation:  Mrs. Trembley would like the middle and high 
                  schools to have a line item in the budget, instead of purchasing only on an as-
                  needed basis. In the past, there was a budget, and she would like to see it 
                  reestablished.  At this point the development of the budget would be driven by 
                  Common Core resource needs.  
7. Page 24- Inventory: Mrs. Trembley now uses a program through Follett that is called, “Titlewise”.  It provides graphics with the media data.  
8. Page 24- Procedures:  Under “Scheduling” for the library, both buildings now set their schedules using the Lumen calendar.  Teachers enter the dates and times that are needed for their classrooms.  That way, all teachers can view the calendar from their classrooms at any given time.  
9. Page 30- Magazines:  The middle and high school both have access to World Book online.  Also each building has a database that is used to locate information.  The middle school uses “SIRS”, and the high school uses facts.com.  
District Library Media Changes


The following reflect changes that will be for the entire district in the area of library media:

1. Page 30:  The inter-library loan system is no longer Lincoln Trail.  It is now 

The Illinois Heartland Library System.  The system includes a larger loaning area that goes all the way to southern Illinois.  Currently, the elementary school has utilized the loan system at an increased rate, probably due to Common Core.

2. Print Volumes 
	Building
	Print
	Non-print

	Elementary
	14,190
	750

	Middle School
	  8,375
	371

	High School
	  7,868
	 52


